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National Traffic Department receives equipment from New Zealand 

Police  

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) National Traffic Department (NTD) have 
received several safety equipment from New Zealand through the Solomon Islands Police 
Support Programme (SIPSP) during a gifting ceremony yesterday (13 November 2023) at 
the National Traffic Department (NTD). 

The equipment includes high visibility reflectorized glow jackets, torches and traffic wands. 

SIPSP Team Leader (TL) Inspector Warwick McKee says, “We are proud to support our 
RSIPF NTD colleagues with these safety equipment to ensure that they are safe and visible 
whilst doing their job both at day and night time.” 

“The equipment will allow NTD to implement road policing prevention work to reduce crash 
and victimisation on the roads and prevent deaths and injuries on the roads,” said Mr McKee. 

NTD Director Superintendent William Foufaka says, “We are pleased to have received these 
gifts just in time for the Pacific Games 2023. These equipment will definitely improve and 
make our jobs easier and not only during the games but after the event as well.” 

Superintendent Foufaka thanked the SIPSP for the equipment that will further enhance the 
capacity of the NTD to deliver the services they provide more effectively. 

//End// 
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The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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